## Card Tricks - February 9th. Minutes

## **Program**

Thank you Karen Bloom for presenting our program on Hearts. Karen showed a chenille heart sweat shirt, pieced heart block made with half square triangles (and included a pattern), and a lovely heart quilt.

## Attendance and Show & Tell

- Sandy Wagner Shannon Minnie Panel and Rag Rug Tool
- Paule-Marie Bunyan -Machine applique houses from embroidery club
   @Pinetop Star
- Ellen Yacovone Panel Quilt make with Christmas Puppy
- Denise Locke
- Marlys Hunt Quilt Houses
- Trish Staffnik Applique, turtle rag quilt
- Tippy Mueller
- Maggie A. Smeh
- Katy Taylor
- Jeannette Wright
- Kathy Bowers
- Elaine Mahaffey
- Dianna Anderson Applique border for the Patriotic Piecers raffle quilt
- Susan Denton
- Jodi Moses Blue Star Quilt, 3D Bowtie Quilt
- Karen Bloom Blue jean/shirt quilt
- Jackie Ethelbah Jelly roll quilt for Patriotic Piecers
- Gayle Lazar
- Carol Schilling
- Nancy Stein
- Marie Jorden
- Cheryl Holtz
- Donna Lewis

Door Prize was won by Cheryl Holtz
Birthdays celebrated were, Katy Taylor and Tippy Mueller
Fat Quarter Drawing was won by Dianna Anderson

## **Business Meeting**

Treasurer's Report - Paule-Marie Bunyan reported \$4,811.73 with \$493.11 for the Patriotic Piecers. A motion was made by Cheryl Holtz to accept the treasurer's report as read and Jeannette Wright seconded the motion. Motion passed.

Old Business - Diana Anderson discussed the need for a microphone for the meetings and speakers. A motion was made by Nancy Stein to purchase a microphone for the chapter and seconded by Jodi Moses. Motion passed.

Diana also proposed purchasing a Kodak projector (\$299.00) and a warranty (\$20.00). A motion was made by Ellen Yacovone to purchase a projector and warranty and seconded by Katy Taylor. Motion passed.

**New Business** - Elaine Mahaffey proposed purchasing another mail box key. A motion was made by Diana Anderson and seconded by Jeannette Wright to purchase a key. Motion passed.

Elaine reminded the members about the Quilt Market with Happy Trails Quilters at Happy Trails resort in Surprise.

Diana was contacted by the White Mountain Hospice Foundation regarding Card Tricks donating a "woodsy" quilt for the their raffle by June 1st. Susan Denton volunteered a quilt top she is working. Nancy Stein will quilt it and Diana will bind it. A motion was made to donate a quilt to the White Mountain Hospice Foundation by Jodi Moses and seconded by Katy Taylor. Motion passed. A motion was made by Diana Anderson to commit to making a quilt for next year for the Foundation and seconded by Katy Taylor. Motion passed. Diana reported that the dates for the Card Tricks retreats are confirmed. Susan reported that the Card Tricks Sew Day will be the 4th Friday of the month. We had 7 members attend the January sew day.

Elaine handed out posters for the NPC quilt classes. Nancy Smith and Diana Anderson are the coordinators and will have member volunteers. A motion was made by Cheryl Holtz to budget \$30.00/administrative and \$9.00/misc. per student. It was seconded by Ellen. Motion passed.

Ellen reported that the quilt trailer registration and towing insurance have been updated. She expressed concern about the trailer being insured on her property. A motion was made by Diana and seconded by Jodi to purchase insurance from State Farm for up to \$8,000 interior contents for \$230.00 per year. Motion passed.

Sandy Wagner will have a binding class at Quilter's Haven on February 16th.

A motion to adjourn was made by Nancy Stein and seconded by Ellen Yacvone.

Motion passed.

Respectfully submitted by Kathy Bowers, secretary